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Benner Township Supervisors 
February 15, 2010 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Benner Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:30 p.m. by the Chairman, John Elnitski, Jr. with members Dave 
Breon and Randy Moyer present.  Also in attendance were Doug Weikel, Jim Swartzell, 
Renee Swancer and Sharon Royer. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION NOTICE 
Mr. Elnitski noted that the Board of Supervisors held an executive session this evening 
from 7:00 to 7:30 to discuss possible land acquisition.  All three Board members were 
present. 
 
MINUTES 
The minutes of February 1, 2010, were presented to the Board for their review and 
comments.  Mr. Elnitski moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Mr. Breon 
seconded the motion. 
Vote:  Mr. Moyer – yes  Mr. Breon – yes  Mr. Elnitski – yes 
 
BILLS 
The bills of February 15, 2010, were presented to the Board for their review and 
approval.  Mr. Breon moved to approve the bills as presented.  Mr. Moyer seconded the 
motion. 
Vote:  Mr. Moyer – yes  Mr. Breon – yes  Mr. Elnitski – yes 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
Mr. Weikel went over his written report with the Board on the plans that he has been 
reviewing on the board’s behalf.   
 
CCMPO Long Range Transportation Plan:  Mr. Weikel noted that he submitted both the 
Krout Lane Bridge and Purdue Mountain Road to be included in the long range plan.  It 
was noted that he was told that the Purdue Mountain Road project was not eligible to be 
placed on the list.   
 
Discussion was held concerning the Airport Road Connector that is proposed to be part 
of the plan.  Mr. Weikel suggested showing support with the following comments:  1. 
Environmental impacts be assessed, and 2. Transportation model be updated to assess 
impacts to Benner Township Roads.  The Board asked Mr. Weikel to prepare a support 
letter with these comments to the CCMPO.   
 
ROAD SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
It was noted that Mr. O’Leary is out taking care of the roads this evening and was not 
able to attend.  Mr. Elnitski noted that Mr. O’Leary’s monthly cell phone bill is 
approximately $43.  After reviewing the detailed billing it looks as though approximately 
50% of his calls are township related.  Discussion was held concerning insurance for the 
phone.  Mr. Moyer noted that it is his experience that purchasing insurance on phones 
isn’t worth it.  That you are better off just purchasing a new phone if something 
happens to the old one.  Discussion was also held as to whether taxes would need to be 
withheld from this reimbursement or not.  The Board asked that the secretary check 
with the accountant on this matter. 
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ZONING OFFICER’S REPORT 
MaryBeth Wells:  It was noted that Ms. Wells is interested in purchasing a new building 
to be erected and used as a riding stable.  It was noted that the building would need to 
have a setback of 100’ and stormwater would need to be addressed due to the size of 
building she would like to have.  This building would also require conditional use 
approval.  Mr. Moyer noted that he has spoken with Ms. Wells and she is also looking at 
the Jodon property.  Mrs. Swancer noted that in either location it would be the same   
zoning requirements.      
 
Bob Barbush:  Mrs. Swancer noted that there are issues regarding the car rental facility 
of National Car Rental and the conditional use permit that was issued to them in the 
early 90’s.  Apparently National Car Rental has been leasing space to other car rental 
companies to do maintenance and car washing at their facility which was not part of 
their conditional use permit.  Mr. Barbush is considering building his own facility on one 
of his lots along High Tech Road.  The Board noted that they would gladly meet with Mr. 
Barbush and discuss his ideas at any of their regular meetings.    
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Centre County Airport Authority:  Mr. Swartzell reported that the 2009 implanements 
were down over all approximately 2%. The Authority’s budget for 2010 is 1.3 million in 
revenue with $860,000 in expenses.  It was reported that the traffic control tower 
should be completed by late 2010.   Mr. Swartzell noted that the Authority also 
anticipates beginning to work on creating parking lots on the other side of Fox Hill Road.  
The Authority will also take part in an Energy Audit this year.   
 
Spring Creek Watershed Commission:    Mr. Breon noted that members of the 
Brandywine Conservancy will be doing a presentation at the Commission’s next meeting. 
 
MPO:  Mr. Elnitski noted that at the last meeting the group reorganized. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Spring Creek Canyon:  Mr. Elnitski reported that it has been explained that the next step 
is for all of the potential property owners to have a joint meeting to discuss property line 
boundaries. 
 
Bellefonte Fire Protection Agreement:  It was noted that the next joint shared service 
meeting will be held next week. 
 
Benner Township Water Authority – Village of Peru:  This item is tabled until Mr. 
Schnoover has an opportunity to review the file and comment. 
 
New Truck:  Mrs. Royer noted that this truck purchase is different from those that we 
have done in the past as two different vendors are involved.  One vendor is supplying 
the truck chassis and another is fitting the truck with the bed, controls, asher and plow. 
The chassis is complete and has been shipped to Bradco for the fitting work to be 
completed.  The chassis vendor has issued their invoice and would like to be paid within 
45 days since their part of the contract has been completed.  Mrs. Royer noted that we 
had intended to put $45,000 down on the truck which would leave $80,000 to be 
financed over a 4 year period.  The difference between the $73,557 chassis and $45,000 
down would leave $28,557 to be temporarily expended out of the General Fund until the 
financing was finalized at which time the General Fund would be refunded.  She noted 
that she would continue to shop for lower interest rates and hoped to have the loan 
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papers to sign at a March meeting.  It is anticipated that the completed truck will be 
delivered in April. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Wolf Furniture Building Planning Module:  It was noted that the document that we have 
received is incomplete at this time therefore this module should be table until such time 
as it is complete.  Mr. Elnitski moved to table the planning module.  Mr. Breon seconded 
the motion. 
Vote:  Mr. Moyer – yes  Mr. Breon – yes  Mr. Elnitski – yes 
 
Rotary Filing Cabinet:  It was noted that additional filing storage is needed in the office.  
Mr. Elnitski moved to authorize the purchase of the additional filing cabinets.  Mr. Breon 
seconded the motion. 
Vote:  Mr. Moyer – yes  Mr. Breon – yes  Mr. Elnitski – yes 
 
Fall Festival:  The Board was asked if it was their desire to continue having the fall 
festival.  The Board indicated that they wished to continue to hold this community event 
and to proceed with the planning.   
 
Concession Stand at Buffalo Run Community Park:  Discussion was held regarding 
having a building located at the park to be used as a concession stand.  Staff indicated 
that it may make more sense to have a combination restroom/concession building if one 
was going to be constructed.  Mr. Elnitski noted that we will continue this discussion at a 
future meeting. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
The following correspondence was acknowledged by the Board: 
1.  Centre County Conservation District letters 
 a.  Air Traffic Control Tower 
 b.  Grove Park 
2.  Thank you letter from Kerry Benninghoff for participating in the Canyon Open House 
3.  PSATS News Bulletin 
4.  Copy of letter that was sent to Peru Petitioners from Water Authority 
5.  Copy of Bellefonte Fireman’s Relief Fund Audit 
6.  Wolf Furniture Store Traffic Impact Study letter to County from PennDot 
7.  SBWJA Minutes January 25, 2010 minutes 
8.  Act 14 Notification for Amberleigh Residential Community 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned the time being 8:30 p.m. 
 
 
      ______________________   
      Sharon Royer, Secretary 
 
 
 


